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Overview
A setup conflict exists for input configuration in OnBoard I/O, Site Supervisor version 
2.08F01. Substantial offsets are required for the proper functioning of 4-20mA 
transducers in version 2.08F01. Once offsets are in place, the 4-20mA transducers 
function correctly.

Solution
In Site Supervisor version 2.10F01 OnBoard I/O, the offsets have been removed and 
do not need to be configured when using 4-20mA transducers. 
Existing 4-20mA offsets should be checked for correct calibration after upgrading to Site Supervisor version 2.10F01. 
When using a 4-20mA transducer, verify the Conf##_Offset is set to 0.00 

Offset Configuration Parameter Set to 0.00
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